# Church of the Most Holy Rosary, Midleton St. Colman's Church, Vallintotis.

Parish Newsletter September 7, 2014



## Your prayers are requested for the souls of the following:

Mary Daly, Mary Barry, Milo Corr, Eileen & Micheál Keohane, Chrissie Berry, Raymond Topley, Eileen O'Brien, Jane O'Brien,

May They Rest in Peace.

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community: Lexi Sarah Desmond, Libby Lil Fitzgerald, Adam James Cahill who were Baptised recently.

### **Autumn Stations**

Those willing to host the Autumn Stations, might contact the priest of their area to arrange a suitable date.

### **Parish Masses**

For the present we hope to continue with the week-end and daily Mass schedule as heretofore with one adjustment. It is proposed to discontinue the 9.30a.m. Mass in The Hospital Chapel on Saturday morning. The final Saturday morning Mass will be on Saturday, September 13<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Raise Your Voices**

To encourage the Congregation to sing along with the choir at weekend Masses as far is possible, hymn sheets are provided in baskets at back of the church so we ask you to pick one up as you enter and return to basket as you leave. Thank you.

Children's Liturgy of The Word will resume September 14<sup>th</sup> during the 10.30 a.m. Mass, for school going children ages 5-8. If any adult or Post Primary student wishes to become involved we would appreciate same. You may hand in your details to Parish Office.

Divine Mercy Devotions will take place in Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Chapel, on Friday September 12th. Rosary 7.45p.m. Mass 8.00p.m. Everybody welcome.

# Reflection Day for Ministers of The Word.

A reflection day for Ministers of The Word throughout the Diocese will take place in <u>The Commons Inn, Mallow Road, Cork on Saturday, October 4<sup>th</sup>, from 10.00a.m. to 4.00pm. Ministers willing to attend should hand in their names and contact number to the Parish Office on or before this Thursday, September 11<sup>th</sup>. There is a cost to each participant of €10.00.</u>

#### **Altar Servers Note!**

We wish to take this opportunity to thank the servers who have been so faithful over the years and have now moved on to Post Primary. If any of you should have an Alb at home we would appreciate it if you could drop it into the sacristy. I will be visiting the schools during the coming weeks in quest of new Altar Servers and hopefully you as parents will encourage you child to take part. You may also hand in your name to June or Margo in the sacristy.

### **Midleton Parish Choir**

As we come together after our summer break, the parish Choir would like to invite anyone who might be interested in joining the choir to make contact with Colette (021) 4631690 or any other choir member. We sing at 10.30a.m. Mass every Sunday and we practice most Tuesday nights for an hour. We sing a wide selection of hymns ranging from the more traditional to the more contemporary. All enquiries welcome.

### **Adult Studies in the Catechism of the Catholic Church**

The Course in now full. Thank you so much! We will be hoping for more faith formation initiatives in the coming time. The Venue for the first meeting of the Course is St Colman& Community College, Youghal Rd., Midleton on Wednesday evening next 10th September from 7:30pm ó 9:30pm. Remember to have your first week& reading prepared.

### Midleton & District Active Retirement Association

Mon. 8th Sept.: Tai Chi in Community Forum, Youghal Road at 11.00 am. Indoor bowls in GAA Pavilion from 2.00 to 4.00 pm.

Tue. 9th Sept.: õ45ö drive in Edmond Rice Centre at 2.30 pm.

Wed. 10th Sept.: Swimming available at Midleton Park Hotel & Spa, from 11.00 am to 1.00 pm. Big meeting in Midleton Park Hotel at 2.30 pm, Guest speaker.

Thu. 11th Sept.: Pitch & Putt available at Corkbeg, from 2.30 pm.

Fri. 12th Sept.; Whist in Midleton Park Hotel at 2.30 pm.

A meeting of all those interested in supporting *My Place* Project (Development of the Old Fire Station as a Youth and Community Facility) will be held in Midleton Park Hotel on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> September at 8.00p.m. New friends of the project especially welcome. Sincere thanks to all who have supported us to date.

**Midleton I.C.A. Guild** re-opens next Wednesday, September 10<sup>th</sup>, at 7.30p.m. in The Edmund Rice Centre. Guest speaker from East Cork Rapid Response Unit.